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Dr Clare Allen  
Chief Executive Officer  
Port Macquarie-Hastings Council  
PO Box 84  
PORT MACQUARIE NSW 2444  
 
Via email:  council@pmhc.nsw.gov.au 

 
 

Our ref: PP-2021-2733/GA-2022-156 IRF22/3071

 stephanie.baker@pmhc.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Dr Allen 
 
Planning proposal PP-2021-2733/GA-2022-82 – Alteration of Gateway Determination 
 
I refer to your letter dated 6 September 2022 in relation to planning proposal PP-2021-2733 
which seeks to amend Port Macquarie-Hastings Local Environmental Plan (LEP) 2011 to rezone 
Lots 1-52 DP 776681, Sancrox (Le Clos Sancrox) and amend the associated development 
controls.   
 
I note the proposal was considered at Council’s Ordinary Meeting on 18 August 2022, where 
Council resolved the planning proposal should not proceed pursuant to section 3.35 of the 
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (the Act). I have determined, as the delegate 
of the Minister, in accordance with section 3.34(7) of the Act, to alter the Gateway determination 
dated 13 May 2021 for PP-2021-2733 to discontinue the proposal. The Alteration of Gateway 
determination is enclosed. 
 
The Department of Planning and Environment (the Department) recognises the merit of the 
proposal and its potential contribution to housing supply in the Port Macquarie-Hastings Local 
Government Area. For this reason, I have asked the Department’s Planning Delivery Unit (PDU) 
to work with Port Macquarie Hastings Council (Council) to prepare a detailed scope of works to 
determine the infrastructure demand, cost and funding mechanisms LCS Estates Pty Ltd would 
be required to prepare to support the proposal.  
 
I have asked the PDU for the scope of works to be completed within eight weeks and I 
understand a meeting with Council has already been arranged to progress this work. Once the 
proponent has satisfactorily addressed the outstanding issues, Council may wish to consider re-
lodgement of the planning proposal. The Department’s Northern Region team will prioritise any 
new Gateway request and take into consideration the work carried out by the proponent to date, 
should a new Gateway determination be sought.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Appendix A - Letter from Mr Tim Raimond the Deputy Secretary of Planning and Land Use Strategy 






